REGULAR MEETING

OCTOBER 12, 2015

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on October 12, 2015.  Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners P. Hubbard, J. Merrill, City M. Sayles and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Merrill that the minutes of the previous regular meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by P. Hubbard that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	18
	10/12/15
	$71,686.43

	Sewer Claims on
	18
	         10/12/15
	$9,773.20

	P&L Claims on
	18
	10/12/15
	$16,125.82

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	            18 
	10/12/15
	$1,650.00


AYES:  Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall
SALE OF SURPLUS EQUIPMENT

At a previous meeting the commission gave authorization to sell some property they deemed surplus.  The property was posted on Auctions International.  The items received high bids on Auctions International as follows: 6” sidewalk forms ($2,525), old police car cage ($10 and an old film projector that the city inherited with the CAC ($800).  Sayles noted that the film projector was looked at by an individual (prior to posting on Auctions International) from Ohio (Tom Wilson) that would be willing to pay $2,000. Auctions International was alerted before the auction that the city would not accept a bid less than $2,000.  Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by P. Hubbard to accept the two bids on Auctions International for the sidewalk forms and police car cage and to reject the bid on Auctions International for $800 and award to Tom Wilson for $2,000.
AYES:  Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall

PARKS CLOSURE

City Manager, Michael Sayles, has announced under his author under section 5 of Local Ordinance No. 14 that all city parks will be closed to all persons during non-daylight hours October 30-31, 2015.  This had been an annual occurrence to help mitigate any undesirable Halloween park activities.


Motion was made by J. Merrill seconded by P. Hubbard to adjourn.

AYES:   Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall



Michael  Holmes




City Clerk

